
BUILDING BRIDGES BETWEEN DEMOCRACIES

Indian American Community Foundation

October 3, 2014

The Honorable Nikki Randhawa Haley 
Governor of South Carolina 
1205 Pendleton Street 
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

On behalf of the Indian American Community Foundation (IACF), I want to thank you and your staff for 
attending our reception for the Prime Minister of India, Shri Narendra Modi.

Your presence on stage with the Prime Minister is a testament of your commitment to enhancing the 
relationship between the world's oldest and largest democracies. Should you ever need any assistance on 
India related matters or issues impacting the Indian American community, feel free to contact me at anytime.

Sincerely,

Jay Kansan
IACF Government Outreach

P.S. Going forward, please reach me at iay@hafsite.org or 512-909-7250.
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